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Introduction

In the past, learning centres first started as reading corners and 
 audio visual centres. They became popular  during the late 60's and 
 early 70's. Nowadays, learning centres are used extensively in gifted 
 programmes as a strategy for individualisation.    

Concept of learning centre

In the past, learning centre refers to a location equipped with a 
 diversity of print and non-print materials, audio-visual equipment and 
 programmed instruction. In our present context, learning centre is an 
 instructional approach with planned materials and activities  rather 
 than the physical location. The concept of learning centre is based on 
 the philosophy that the individual child is capable of assuming 
 responsibility for one's learning. In other words, at each learning 
 centre the pupils can work on the learning activities in the classroom 
 or at home. Thus learning centre is used to develop independence and 
 self-direction in pupils' learning. It also provides an alternative 
 teaching approach as its activities can be presented in different forms 
 to stimulate pupils' interest.As a result, it can meet the varied needs 
 and interests of pupils. 

Types of learning centre

Three different types of learning centres will be briefly discussed in 
 this paper. These are namely: enrichment, remedial and special 
 interest. 

Enrichment centre

The objective of this centre is to complement curriculum provisions. 
The instructional materials are more advance and are meant for 
enthusiastic pupils who have high aptitude or special ability in a 



particular topic. Enrichment centre is a strategy for providing more 
breath and depth to the regular curriculum without demanding too much 
effort from pupils who are less keen. 

    
Remedial centre

The objective of  remedial centre is to provide special instructions to 
help pupils who face difficulties in understanding specific areas. In 
this centre, the pupils will have to decide the topic that he needs to 
work on. Then he /she will go  and select the special packages 
which include: worksheets, essential readings, concept maps, self-test 
materials ) to work on within the curriculum time. If the pupils cannot 

complete the worksheets, then they will be allowed to continue in the 
next curriculum time. At the end of the curriculum time, the pupils 
will return these packages to the teacher who will then indicate their 
progress on the class notice board.    

Special interest centre

The objective of this centre is to allow pupils to go beyond the scope 
of the syllabus. The instructional units are designed according to the 
teacher's or the pupil's interest. There are audio-visual tapes, 
relevant materials loaded from the websites and science kits ready for 
this group of pupils to work on within the curriculum time. Learning 
centres are not supposed to be mini-projects where pupils have to do 
literature search and data collection.  

Construction of learning centre

In order to construct an effective learning centre, there are seven 
 areas that we have to look into. These are namely : the objectives, 
 curriculum time, resources, facilities , types of instructional 
 materials, record keeping and evaluation of  pupil's progress in 
 learning must be carefully planned. 

  Objectives

The objectives of a learning centre must be clearly stated at the 
 beginning of the instructional materials so that  the pupils will know 
 what they will be able to achieve at the end of the activities.     

Curriculum Time

Using learning centre as a strategy for individualisation is 'time and 
 energy-intensive' (Willard-Holt,1994, p.45). It is therefore important 
 for the teachers to decide the frequency of using this strategy in the 
 classroom .      



Resources

In order to construct a learning centre, the teacher needs to decide 
 the reading materials, apparatus, teaching charts and audio-visual aids 
 are provided in the learning environment which includes classroom as 
 well as  science and computer laboratories. It is important that these 
 supporting materials are provided so that the pupils will not be 
 spending additional time looking for the information required to 
 complete the activities 
(Tan,1992).

Facilities

It is important to look at the available facilities such as the library 
 and the IT aspect in the school. The design of the packages will 
 require the use of computers, scanners, journals and the phtocopying 
 services. With  good technical support, the teacher will the  able to 
 design useful packages.
   
Record keeping and Evaluation
  
In an individualised situation, the students are encouraged to mark 
 their own progress on the chart provided by the teacher. This chart can 

 be put up on the class notice board.The teacher can communicate with 
 the pupils by indicating special instruction or feedback on the chart.  
 Another method of keeping record is to let pupils fill in responses on 
 the papers provided by the teachers. An example of record keeping and 
 evaluation of learning centre is shown in appendix 1.  

A Brief Visit To Learning Centres In A Lower Secondary Science 
Classroom 

Since 1993, learning centre has been used as an instructional strategy 
 to teach sciences for our gifted pupils. A class of 22 pupils were 
 asked to fill in an evaluation of  learning centres implemented 
 (Appendix 1) as they had used this instructional strategy for a period 
 of six months. We only wanted to get feedback from our pupils so that 
 we could further improve our learning centres.  There was no elaborate 
 statistical treatment of  pupils' responses. Positive responses were 
 indicated by our gifted pupils. They expressed their enjoyment of this 
 intructional strategy in learning science. As a result, we continue 
 using this instructional strategy to teach our gifted pupils in 
 learning science.    



Conclusion 

The implementation of learning centre is time consuming and it requires 
 a lot of planning by the teachers. In addition, it requires teachers to 
 be knowledgeable in content, flexible in teaching and careful in 
 monitoring the individuals' pace of learning. In order for effective 
 learning centres to be implemented in our learning environment, a lot 
 of support needs to be given to the teachers. 
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